Dear Praying Friends,

Happy New Year! If the Lord tarries, | trust the Lord will continue to bless this year as HE has in the past
years.

Linda and the children are well now. During the Christmas holidays, our two youngest ones got the flu
which many of children on the island have contracted. We had three visits to the clinic and during the

last visit, they were going to admit our youngest one, but decided that we should come back the next

day to see if there had been any improvement after changing the medication. Praise the Lord, both of
the children got well.

Sunday was our last service on the old church property. After our last service, we took our pews to the
house where we will be holding our services for the next few months. | stayed after everyone left,
outside the church building thanking God for all the 25 years we were able to lease this land. We (my
wife and children) will surely miss this place. We have lived in the parsonage from their birth until now.
We are privileged and blessed that we have been able to lease this land without paying the landlord
anything. Thank God for the former landlady (who has gone to be with the Lord) and for all who have
ministered and are continuing to minister, far and near,

Hebrews 6:10 For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labour of love, which ye have shewed
toward his name, in that ye have ministered to the saints, and do minister.

Friends, God will never forget your work and labour of love which you have shown toward His name.

We will be holding our services in a vacant concrete house. The house is located on a property next to
the new church property. Thank God that we will be using that house while we wait for our earth-
moving permit. | would like to thank God for others who have given financial gifts toward the access
road and others who have pledged to help with the road when we begin working on the road and the
church building. Please pray with us specifically for the permit that we may begin with the access road.

Other Prayer Requests:

1. Pray for the salvation of those we are ministering to. Pray that we do not lose sight of the fact
that God saves us so that we can tell others about our Savior. Pray that God would continue to
add others to His church. Acts 2: 47

2. When the Lord allows us to get our permit, please pray as we work on the access road and the
church building.

3. | have mentioned my youngest brother in the past prayer letter. Please pray that God would
save Chamberlain.

Again, thank you all Pastors & Friends,

In His Service,

Clayon & Linda Eliam and family
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She came after our first service wanting to talk to us about her
salvation. She claimed others in the church had talked to her
regarding salvation. | had to walk through the plan of salvation
with her again. She prayed and trusted Christ. She wants to
follow the Lord in believers baptism.







